National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

June 9, 2018
Outside at Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Karen Warner, Gary Williams, Wanda Sloan, Gloria Robinson, Sharon Dodds, Amy Williamitis, Sheila Hardy-Wilson.
Gloria Robinson gave the prayer. Vice President Janine Pickens called the meeting to order at 1:00pm.

Secretary Report
Robert Spangler read the minutes.   They were motioned and seconded.
Treasurer Report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. It was motioned and seconded.
Tim explained the balance and how much we spent at the convention last year.  We can do $100 per person for national and $50 per person for state. Karen wants to do $25 per fund and $100 for the five people going to national.  There was a motion for $25 to go to each fund. There was a vote and it passed. Janine Pickens motioned to table funding assistance until we can speak with Dr. Peters. Seconded by Robert. 

UPDATE: Dr. Peters sent an email to board members that requested a total of $420 for six members attending: Gloria Robinson, Karen Warner, Wanda sloan, Sheila Hardy -Wilson, Gary Williams, and Terry More.  An additional $420 will be provided to members for the state convention, although this could change in future meetings.

Text of Report

April 1, thru May 31, 2018

Brought forward: 

Checking $299.68

Savings $1,919.43  

C D $1,014.91

Net Worth $3,234.02

 INCOME:

Savings Dividend $0.29

C D Dividend $2.34

Spaghetti dinner revenue $1,009.00

Total Income $1,011.63

EXPENDITURES:

PAC $10.00

Reservation of Schulgate park for picnic $25.00

Key chains for sale at state convention $47.97

Total Expenses $82.97

Surplus $928.66

NEW BALANCES:

Checking $225.71

Savings $2,919.72  

C D $1,017.25

Net Worth $4,162.68

Proceeds from Spaghetti dinner $1,044.00

Expenses associated with spaghetti dinner   $130.24

Net profit from spaghetti dinner $913.76

Last year expenditures for convention assistance and contributions to various NFB funds 

National convention assistance   $300.00

State convention assistance $360.00

BELL program   $100.00

White cane fund $50.00

Jernigan fund $50.00

Ten Brook fund $50.00

Imagination fund $50.00

Grand total $960.00 
Old Business and Discussion
Annual Picnic

There was a motion for the chapter to pay for the meat items. It was accepted.

When: Saturday, August 11, 2018, 10:00am-4:00pm

Where: Huber Heights pavilion, old Troy Pike and Shaw Road, 

Meet the Blind Month Project

Wanda Sloan talked about a fundraiser she's doing with her church. There will be a free-will offering for the public to donate to. This will all go to the chapter. The event will be held on June 24. Sheila Hardy-Wilson made a motion to support the event and Robert seconded. 
New Business/Announcements

Janine mentioned the passing of Wanda's mother. Condolences were expressed.

State convention:

November 2 third and fourth, 2018 
Strongsville, Ohio Cleveland area 
Please  start preparing, we had great attendance last year.

President payne will be up for reelection and it is imperative that the 

membership of the Miami Valley chapter support his endeavor.

Adjourned: Unknown, but early due to the meeting conditions
